City polling residents on police facility

Throughout March, the city of Salem will be seeking constituent opinions about the <u>proposed police facility</u>.

From March 10 to the 13, DHM Research will be conducting a scientific poll on the topic. Those results are scheduled to be presented to city councilors at the March 28 meeting, city officials said.

An online community survey will be available from March 14 to the 28 at http://bit.ly/1zjzCW9. Those results should be ready by early April.

<u>Councilors chose to place</u> the proposed facility on the O'Brien site, at the intersection of Division and Commercial streets NE. The estimated cost to build the full 150,000-square-foot facility consultants recommended is <u>\$81.4 million</u>,

The council still needs to make final decisions on cost, size, design and funding source, which likely will be a bond on the November ballot.

To learn more about the facility, go to <u>cityofsalem.net/PublicSafetyFacility</u>.

Email khessel@statesmanjournal.com, call (503) 399-6743 or follow on Twitter @KaellenHessel